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Monday 19th June

Reports available on Compass



Monday 19th June &
Wednesday 21st  June

Student Led Conferences
12pm Finish



Friday 23rd June

Last Day of Term2
2.30pm Dismissal



Monday 10th July

School Returns



Tuesday 18th July- Wednesday
19th July
3/4 Camp



Wednesday 9th August - 

Friday 11th August
5/6 Camp












PAYMENT /CONSENT 
 DUE DATES 



Friday 16th June

3/4 Camp 



Monday 19th June
5/6 Camp Deposit






Dear Parents/Guardians,

School Review – every 4 years
Every four years all schools undergo a review of their data,
policies, and targets. We are being reviewed as per our Strategic
Plan 2019-2023, which is on our website. We have an
independent reviewer appointed from Monash University,
Martin Winfield, along with two local Principals (Jodi Park from
Kings Park PS and Jean Bentley from Albion North PS), our
Senior Education Improvement Leader (Anne Fox) from the
Department of Education, along with the leadership team and
our school council President, Tan Do all forming the panel. Our
final day is this Wednesday where we will receive feedback and
set goals for the next four years. In 2019 when I started at
SAHPS, we were at ‘Renew’, our overall performance over the
last 4 years has been identified as ‘Stretch’. Our goal moving
forward is to move to the ‘Influence’ quadrant. See explanations
below.



Principal's Message Continued

A school's overall performance group represents its combined performance on the Achievement, School
Climate, Student Attitudes, Engagement, Participation and Senior Secondary (for secondary, Pri/Sec
schools only) domains. 

Congratulations – welcome baby Juniper
Congratulations to Mr Jimi and his wife Kim who welcomed their third child last
week. Baby Juniper is a little sister for Laz and Autumn. The family is doing well,
Mr Jimi is currently on paternity leave and will return early next term. Student
Led Conferences and reports for 3/4A have been postponed until his return. 

Exford Primary School Fundraiser
Thank you to our Student Representative Council members for initiating this fund raiser. We raised
over $400 from a free dress day and icy pole sales. 

3/4 School Camp 
Exciting times ahead for the 3/4’s who will be attending their first camp at Sunny stones, early next
term. Students who aren’t attending camp will attend school as normal. 



Principal's Message Continued

Shade Sail Grant 
The holes have been dug and the poles are concreted and in place.
The sail was attached late last week, and it looks great!

New Build/Upgrade
We have a project manager appointed, Sharon Chang from Savills
Australia and the works will be going out to tender very soon. We
are finalising the colours, textures, and materials to be used in the
new buildings. Stage 1 of the works should be ready to begin in
October this year. We have a container being brought on site early
next term for additional storage for furniture and resources. We
have been busy clearing out storerooms determining what needs to
be saved and what can be thrown out. There is lots to do before the
build starts. Later this year we hope to organise working bees and
we will seek support from the community to pack up the library
and other larger spaces.

Mixed Netball
Congratulations to the mixed netball team who made it through to the district finals last week, losing
by just three points to St Albans Primary School. Luckily for the team the winners forfeited the next
stage due to a pre-planned excursion, so the team has made it through to the district finals later this
week. Mr Simon was very pleased with the outcome!

2024 Enrolments – ENROL NOW!
Foundation enrolments are now being accepted for 2024,
 please see the office staff for the relevant forms, or email 
st.albans.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au for more 
information.
The website www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au has been set 
up by the Department of Education to assist families to locate their closest school. This year the
Department has a new process in place which we are required to follow, see our website or the office
staff for more information.

Planning Week
This week is planning week where the staff at each year level spend the day planning the curriculum
for next term. Each day a different cohort will be planning, specialist staff will take the classes during
this time.

Reports and Student Led Conferences
Term 2 is a reporting term, staff will be writing comprehensive reports on student progress. These will
be made available to families via COMPASS on Monday 19th June. Student Led Conferences will be held
during the last week of term 2 (Monday 19th June and Wednesday 21st June) for students to share their
achievements with families. Bookings are now open on COMPASS. Please note that on Wednesday 21st
June School Council has approved an early finish at 12.00pm to allow conferences to take place. Any
students who attend after care may remain at school and will be supervised in the library until 3.15pm.
All other students will need to be collected. 



Principal's Message Continued

CSEF
CSEF applications for 2023 are now open. Eligible parents or carers with a health
care card can apply for CSEF. Please note that applications need to be a parent or

carer only with a health care card. If your circumstances have changed, please
contact the school office to obtain an application form. 

School applications close 23rd of June 2023

Stay well this winter & shortage of Casual Replacement Staff
We are experiencing a significant rise in flu/cold (Covid cases) for both students and staff this term. As
you would be aware, the Covid Guidelines have changed with the passing of time, reflecting changing
conditions. Current Covid Guidelines require staff to stay home for 5 days if they contract Covid. For
students, the guidelines recommend a 5-day stay at home from school. Whilst it is not a requirement for
students, we would strongly recommend that parents consider doing so to keep our school a healthy
place to learn and work in. We ask that any student showing signs of illness does NOT attend school. As
per department guidelines, if any student is presenting with compatible symptoms such as sore throat,
cough, fever, or cold-like symptoms, a parent/guardian will be required to collect the student as soon as
possible.

St Albans Heights Primary School always endeavours to cover teacher absences with a Casual Relief
Teacher (CRT). In recent weeks this has become increasingly difficult to do, with higher number of staff
absences due to illness/Covid and CRT shortages across the state. We do our very best to replace absent
teachers, but this isn’t always possible. Staff and students have been extremely flexible and the
leadership team have had to take classes to avoid splitting a grade.
 
Keeping our school community well and safe
Parents, carers and students are encouraged to practice prevention measures, including:
• washing and sanitising hands regularly
• avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands
• covering nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing 
• wearing a mask if needed
• staying home if unwell and consulting a general practitioner (GP) or Nurse-on-call as required
• staying up to date with flu and COVID-19 vaccinations.

COMPASS
A reminder to families to keep checking COMPASS regularly for all information regarding events taking
place. It is really important to meet the deadlines for providing consent in order to assist smooth
organisation for the school staff. Once events have closed on COMPASS students will not eb able to
attend.

Last day of term, early finish
School finishes on Friday 23rd June at 2.30pm sharp for the holidays. We return for term 3 on Monday
10th July at 8.50am. Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday.

Regards
Effie Sultana
Principal 



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A

The Foundation and Grade 1 Students welcomed the Fire Fighters into our classroom to learn about
Fire Safety this week. We talked about what to do if there is a fire, who to call for help and what we
can do to prevent dangerous situations. Students will be getting some fire safety work to be filled in at
home and brought back to school to share with the Fire Fighters. Please make sure you look out for
this and assist your child with completing these at home. 



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A
We are now completing Seesaw tasks consistently in class. Please look out for your child’s work on
Seesaw to see what they are learning and the different ways they showcase their learning. Feel free
to like or comment on their work at any time. 
We also post announcements, messages and reminders in the Seesaw app also so please familiarise
yourselves with the app and as always, if you have any questions, don’t hesitate to reach out to us! 



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A

This fortnight, grade one and two students
have been learning about giving and following
directions using language such as ‘left’, ‘right’
‘clockwise’ and ‘anticlockwise’ . They have
been applying this to using simple maps and
following directions in a familiar setting.

In reading students have been
focused on developing their
fluency and expression by reading
to and listen to their peers. This
has helped them focus on the
purpose of punctuation.  Many
recordings are available for you to
listen to on Seesaw.

Following our visit by numerous
native animals a couple of weeks
ago, students are currently
drafting information reports
about an animal that they
encountered. They have been
collecting information under
various categories such as diet
and habitat.

Our inquiry unit has been focused on the
various habitats native animals may be
found in. Students. Have been learning
the features of various habitats and how
we rely on them. We have then made
connections to how we need to look after
these environments.



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S
B Y  M R  J I M I ,  M S  H E L E N ,  &  M S  A B B Y

In Reading, students have been exploring the structure and features of Explanation texts. These tell us
how or why something happens.
Through reading various explanation texts, students have focused on identifying key information and
practised taking notes. These notes were then used to support students in Writing their own
Explanation texts. Topics have included explaining heat transfer, the water cycle and how caterpillars
become butterflies. 
 
In Mathematics, students have been exploring fractions and the relationship between fractions,
decimals and percentage. 
The final weeks of term will see us focusing on the relationship between addition and subtraction and
the most efficient strategies for solving equations. 

In Inquiry, students have continued their chemical science focus.
We made predictions about what would happen when combining
vinegar and baking soda inside a balloon. Students watched
excitedly as the chemical reaction between the two caused a gas
(carbon dioxide) to bubble and foam. As the gas had nowhere else to
go, the balloon expanded and self-inflated right in front of our eyes.  

May 27-June 3 was National
Reconciliation week. We
listened to stories such as ‘Say
Yes’ and discussed what it
means to ‘be a voice for
generations’. Students
considered and drew pictures
of what a reconciled future
could look like. 
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The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S

B Y  M R  G A R Y ,  M S  L A U R A  &  M R  D Y L A N

On Wednesday 7th of June, all the 5/6 classes were having an excursion to Scienceworks. Mr Dylan,
Ms Laura, Ms Alex, Mr Glenn and Ms Amber went to supervise us.We rode to our destination on the
bus and soon after arrived.We did the General Viewing first, and saw many fascinating exhibits. My
personal favorite was the wheelchair racing, although I had to wait a long while to do so. We even saw
other schools too!

It was time for our break. Since we had time to
spare, we sat down on the grass outside and
chatted away. Then the teachers bring out the
food. I had a burger and milk, as well as other
snacks. We went to the colorful stairs, and began
to eat our lunches. We brought our own food, so
the teachers didn’t have to worry about allergies.
We finished up and were ready for the next tour.

We went upstairs for our next exhibition. There
was so much cool stuff, including a bunch of
mirrors. I found a fabric wall that looked like
space which I could push on, turns out it was to
simulate gravity—cool!

We went to the last place of the exhibit, the ‘Cool
Stuff’ one. I must say, it was one of my favorites!
The woman hosting this show was called Sophie.
She played around with the 3 common matters,
and did some stuff on liquid nitrogen. Sophie once
poured liquid nitrogen on a rubber duck, and
when she hit it with her hammer, the duck
exploded, and everyone went berserk! It ended
just a few minutes later, and it was the end. I was
disappointed it ended in what seemed to be a few
minutes. 

We went back to school and played Celebrity Heads, which was fun. Once the game ended, we
played Silent ball, and the bell rang. Scienceworks was really fun, and I hope we go there again!
That is it, everything that happened. I recommend going to Scienceworks for a trip! See you
soon!



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S

B Y  M R  G A R Y ,  M S  L A U R A  &  M R  D Y L A N
Science Works Trip 5/6s
If you did not know all 5/6s went to explore science works. It was a successful trip and we learnt lots of
things like how magic works. For that one we entered a white spin box and when we get in we get out
of a different place!
 It was really fun and we also got to see cool things with solid liquid and gas like if you put liquid
nitrogen in cold water it turns into ice. That was very cool. The teacher that taught us this was Miss
Sophie.She also taught us how to break a rubber ducky that was a terrifying horror but she put the
rubber duck into very cold water and then it was frozen so that means it is solid and we are still
learning something. And all the 5/6s could also go exploplore different areas like there was a sports
area and a normal science area.for the normal science area there was like mood rooms and how to
make a car and stuff but in the sports area you could race people with a wheelchair and vs them in
running.That was all for science works thank you for reading. By Harry 

Going to Scienceworks By Hoang 
On June the 7th, the grade 5/6s went to Scienceworks. When
we arrived, Miss Laura let us explore the Think Ahead and the
SportWorks area with a buddy. Tiffany and I went to the
SportWorks area where we did our hand length, weight,
height, upper body strength and more. We then had lunch and
after that, we went to the second floor. It was relaxing and
peaceful up there but the 5/6s were a bit too loud so we went
down to the ground floor. We played in the playground outside
and we went for  recess. The last activity was seeing a show
about matter. We saw a member of Scienceworks named
Sophie make amazing experiments. The sad part was where
she exploded the rubber duckie and I hated that. We then had
to go back. My favorite part was a machine in Think Ahead
where you had to try to help the environment.



L I T E R A C Y  B Y  M R S .  B U B E C K

HOLIDAY READING HEROES COMPETITION

Hi SAHPS Families

This term has gone by so quickly and with only two weeks left until the school holidays I wanted to
remind you all about the importance of students continuing with their positive reading habits during
the break.

We encourage all students to read daily during the break so that they can continue to achieve their
personal reading goals.

To celebrate students who continue with their daily reading during the break I will be running a
Holiday Reading Heroes competition.

On the first day of Term 3 students can come and show me their student diary with their reading
recorded in it. They will need to record the title of the book and a sentence/summary of what it was
about. A parent of guardian needs to sign the diary at least once a week.

All students who read every day during their break will receive an MVP card for displaying the school
value of Excellence and will receive an icy pole later in the week.

Remember that during the holidays public libraries are open and they are a great place for families to
participate in a range of activities as well as having access to many books.

I look forward to celebrating with students who continue their daily reading over the holidays. 

Happy Reading
Mrs Bubeck 
Assistant Principal

The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G



1. Compass: log the absence directly using the Compass app. 
2. Telephone 93664211: the school office and let the staff know your child’s name, class, date of absences
and reason. 
Notifying the school of your child’s absence either prior to, or on the day that they will be away, helps
ensure the safety and wellbeing of children and will fulfil your legal responsibility. 
Why do I need to notify the school if my child is absent? 
Schools need to know when and why a child is absent, and you need to know if your child isn’t at school.
Since the end of Term 2 2018, all Victorian government schools are required to contact parents/carers as
soon as practicable on the same day of an unexplained student absence. If your child is absent on a
particular day and you have not contacted the school to explain why, the absence will be marked as
unexplained. 
What is your responsibility? 
You are legally required to ensure your child attends school every day or you must provide an
explanation for their absence. You should let the school know in advance of any upcoming absences or let
them know in the morning if your child won’t be at school. 
What is the school’s responsibility? 
The school must notify you of an unexplained absence in relation to your child as soon as practicable on
the same day. Schools will let you know either by your school’s online communications app, SMS, phone
call or email.  
Where can I learn more about the process for managing student absences? 
Ask your school for a copy of the Attendance Policy which outlines the school’s processes and procedures
for monitoring, recording and following-up of student absences. 

The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G
W E L L B E I N G  B Y  M R .  G L E N N  &  M S .  C H R I S T I N E

St. Albans Heights Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all
children and young people, we have a zero tolerance for child abuse. This will be

the primary focus of our care and decision-making. 

Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education. Students learn new
things every day – missing school puts them behind. 
Same day notification of absence. 
If your child is sick or absent, you are required to notify their school as soon as possible on the day of
absence using one of the following methods: 

Kind Regards,

Glenn Groves 
Positive Climate and
Engagement Leader 

 Christine Thewma
  Student Wellbeing Officer



P.E. By Mr. Lambert

The Check-In
A R T  P E  S T E M  J A P A N E S E

K I T C H E N  G A R D E N

The last few weeks has been action packed in the PE department. We have had Cross country events,
futsal gala, footy gala and interschool sport taking place. Unfortunately none of the 4 students who
progressed to Divisional cross country were able to qualify for the next stage but all ran terrifically and
should be proud of their efforts. 

In the AFL gala, needing to win our last game to finish runners up, we lead St Augustines 32-12 at half
time but unfortunately, we were not able to find any answers to the St Augustines onslaught in the
second half and despite a couple of late chances we went down agonisingly 36-34. Meanwhile in the
futsal gala it was a mixed day winning 1, drawing 1 and losing 3. That said both galas were a great
experience for the students and hopefully they learnt plenty from the experiences. 

Meanwhile interschool sport has come to a completion for this term with the mixed netball team once
again qualifying for the final this week away to St Albans. Unfortunately, the girls despite finishing
joint on points with the top team ended up in third based on percentage which is a big shame given the
quality of the netball they have produced this term. Tsukball and softball both finished mid table in
what were good learning experiences. 
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A R T  P E  S T E M  J A P A N E S E

ART BY  MR PODY

Another very productive week in the Art Room. The students have been creating some very
interesting and eye-catching masterpieces. The Foundation/Grade 1's have created a Winter
snowperson using mixed media. The Grade 1/2's completed their nature collages, and they look
fantastic. The Grade 3/4s are working on mixed media dragon eyes and the Grade 5/6s have created a
multi layered Winter folk art scenery.
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A R T  P E  S T E M  J A P A N E S E

ART BY  MR PODY

Special call out: The Art Room needs newspaper supplies. If you have any spare
newspapers, could you please bring them into school or see Mr Pody in the Art

Room. Thanks 🙂



Herb's Heroes



H O N E S T Y
Maggie F/1A Respect

Zena F1B Excellence

Elvis 1/2A Respect

Helen 1/2B Respect

Long 1/2C Excellence

Faith 3/4B Excellence

Dominic 5/6C Excellence

Dave F/1A Excellence

Zion F1B Excellence

Mia 1/2A Respect

Elijah 1/2B Honesty

E X C E L L E N C E

R E S P E C T

B E L O N G I N G
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C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.
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Vietnamese

Bảng tin số 9 ngày 13 tháng 6 năm 2023
Các Ngày Quan Trọng:                                                                                                                                        

Xin xem phần tiếng Anh  
Lời Nhắn Gởi Từ Bà Hiệu Trưởng

Kính thưa phụ huynh,                                                                                                                                       
Việc Thanh Tra :                                                                                                                                                  
Cứ 4 năm một lần tất cả các trường phải trải qua một cuộc thanh tra để xem xét

lại các dữ kiện, các chính sách và mục tiêu. Chúng ta đang được kiểm tra như
trong kế hoạch vạch ra năm 2019 – 2023 và đã đăng trên mạng. Nhân viên phỏng
vấn độc lập Martin Winfield đã được trường Đại học Monash gởi đến cùng với

hai vị Hiệu trưởng trong địa phương và vị Giáo viên trưởng của chúng ta (Senior
Education Improvement Leader Anne Fox) từ sở Giáo dục và với vị chủ tịch hội
Phụ huynh (School Council President) Tan Do, tất cả các vị này họp thành một

ban. Thứ tư này là ngày cuối của các buổi thanh tra.
Buồm Che Nắng:                                                                                                                                                  
Hố đã đào lên và các cột và nền xi măng đã hòan tất. Buồm đã căn lên trong tuần

vừa qua; Trông thật là đẹp mắt.
Xây Cất – Tân Trang :                                                                                                                                         
Nhân viên Sharon Chang được chỉ định bởi cơ quan Savills Australia và công việc

sẽ đưa ra cho nhà thầu. Chúng ta phải chọn vật liệu, màu sơn cho dãy nhà mới.
Giai đoạn đầu sẽ bắt đầu trong tháng 10. Chúng ta đang bận rộn để di chuyển đồ
đạc, sa thải bớt phế liệu, có rất nhiều công việc phải làm trước khi việc xây cất
tiến hành. Vào cuối năm nay trường mong rằng có thể lập nhóm “ong chuyên

cần” và nhờ cộng đồng hổ trợ dọn dẹp phòng thư viện và các khoảng trống khác.
Đăng Ky Năm 2024 :                                                                                                                                           

Nhà trường đang nhận đơn xin nhập học năm 2024. Xin mời phụ huynh đến
văn phòng để được hướng , hay phụ huynh lên trang mạng

www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au để biết trong địa phương trường nào gần nhà
minh nhất. Phụ huynh nên lên trang mạng của trường để biết thêm nhiều chi

tiết hay trực tiếp liên lạc với văn phòng.



Vietnamese

Giữ gìn trường sạch và an tòan :                                                                                                                           
Phụ huynh, học sinh và nhân viên chăm sóc trường luôn luôn được nhắc nhở giữ

trường sạch đẹp như: 
Sát trùng tay thường xuyên:                                                                                                                                  
Đừng sờ mắt, mũi, miệng khi tay dơ (chưa rửa sạch)                                                                                     
Khi ho phải che miệng                                                                                                                                             
Nên đeo mặt nạ khi cần thiết.                                                                                                                               
Khi bị cảm cần phải ở nhà.                                                                                                                                     

Cần phải chích ngừa cúm theo kỳ  hạn
Báo cáo học lực :                                                                                                                                                         

Báo cáo học lực sẽ đăng trên compass ngày 19 tháng 6. Buổi phỏng vấn do học sinh
hướng dẫn bắt đầu vào cuối học kỳ 2 (Thứ hai, 19 tháng 6 và thứ tư, 21 tháng 6) Các
em sẽ chia xẽ sự tiến bội của minh với gia đinh. Xin đăng ký qua COMPASS. Lưu ý
Thứ tư, 21 -6 bãi học lúc 12:00  pm. Các em dùng dịch vụ chăm sóc sau giờ học có thể
ở lại trường, có người trông nom trong thư viện cho đến 3giơ 15  Còn các em khác

thì cha mẹ cần phải đến đón về.
Lớp 3/ 4 Cắm Trại:                                                                                                                                                     
Thật là vui, các em lớp 3/ 4 sẽ cắm trại ở Sunny stone, trong đẩu học kỳ sắp đến. Em

nào không đi trại cần phải đi học như binh thường.
COMPASS :                                                                                                                                                                  
Xin lưu ý rằng phụ huynh cần phải theo dõi thường xuyên compass để biết những

gì xãy ra tại trường. Các giấy cho phép cần phải gởi đúng hạn . Khi thời hạn đã đóng
lại trên compss thi các em sẽ không được tham dự.

Ngày cuối học kỳ:                                                                                                                                                       
Thứ sáu, 23 tháng 6 là ngày cuối học kỳ, bãi học lúc 2giơ 30. Trường làm việc trở lại

ngày thứ hai, 10 tháng 7 lúc 8giơ 50 để bắt đầu học kỳ 3. Xin cầu chúc mọi thanh
viên của trường một kỳ nghỉ holiday thật vui vẻ.  





